Minutes of Transition Chesterfield AGM held on 20th June 2015.

Held at Friends Meeting House, Ashgate Rd, S40 4AG

Apologies from Katy Martin, Anne Frazer, Margaret Hersee. 

In Attendance: Steve Sansom, Steph Futcher, Colin Harrison, Chris Brooks, Ed Brooks, Martin Baxter, Paulette Tomlinson, Diana Ferris, Lisa Hopkinson

Attendance for speaker only: David Shaw, Jim Savage, Anne Muller, Alan Muller Simon Redding, Jennie Street
Secretaries Report: Lisa circulated a written report of the years activities (see appendix) with short verbal reports by those responsible (Steve – potato day and new website; Martin – skillshare workshops and seed swap; Colin – repair café, Lisa – Abundance in Katy’s absence and active travel; Steph – drama, Chris – twitter). Steve reported that he had organised a series of grow your own talks for the next 6 months.  Colin reported that we were looking for a central venue, possibly a shop in the Pavements, to hold a more regular Repair Café. Lisa reported that funding had been granted for a walk leaflet from the rail station to the hospital. Steve also announced the launch of the new website www.transitionchesterfield.org and welcomed comments. The old website would remain in place until the end of the year with a link to the new one.
Speaker – Jennie Street gave an inspiring talk on the activities and achievements of Rhubarb Farm , a horticultural social enterprise in Langwith whose strap line is “transforming lives and land”. Jennie, who is a grower and a community worker,  set up the Farm which started operating in Jan 2011 and now has 8 acres of land and 13 staff.  It brings people to work on the land as volunteers and uses the therapeutic organic horticulture model for developing skills, confidence and employability, and for improving health and well-being. With an ethos of taking everybody, it provides a service to the unemployed, recovering drug and alcohol misusers, ex-offenders, young people not in education, employment or training (NEET), excluded school students, people with learning disabilities, people with mental and physical ill health, ex service personnel, and people with dementia.

The enterprise does not depend on any one source of funding, and survives through diverse income streams including start-up grants, contracts, sales from vegetables/eggs etc.  They have managed to get 70 people into work since 2011 and Jennie recounted several inspiring stories of how they have turned people’s lives around. They run a wide variety of training courses, eg. cookery, crafts, hen-keeping, confidence-building, compost toilet building, land-based training, as well as providing training in basic skills (English/maths/IT) for volunteers/staff.  They grow 52 varieties of fruit and veg and have built up a large body of knowledge despite having only one qualified horticulturalist. They are managing to survive in a very tough funding environment as more services become privatised and it is difficult to compete on bids against large contractors (who then ask Rhubarb Farm to take volunteers on for training on work programmes without any payment). Jennie hopes to replicate services in Bassetlaw and Mansfield, working with other organisations where possible. Jennie noted that the next open day at Rhubarb Farm will be open for the National Gardens Scheme on Wed 8th July with 3 tours at 10.30, 12,30 and 2,30.  The Langwith Show will be on Saturday 5th September 12-4pm, a traditional produce show with about 60 other activities, stalls and entertainments.    Details of their training courses can be found on their website www.rhubarbfarm.co.uk
Minutes: It was proposed that the Minutes of the previous meeting be taken as read, which was accepted.  One matter arising was the issue of timebank membership. Martin reported that only one person had banked his time. It was agreed that we will keep the timebank account open for Abundance volunteers and lhen Martin will hand over to Katy and leave her to decide whether to keep it open.  At the last AGM is was also agreed to look at switching the bank to a more ethical bank. It was agreed that this will be discussed and a decision taken at the next meeting on 9 July. 
Treasurers Report: Martin noted that he was resigning as Treasurer.  There was a problem with balancing the accounts that he had been unable to resolve before the meeting.  The balance sheet showed a total assets of £2809.18 at the end of 31 March 2015, an increase over the previous year’s assets of £2404.16. However there was a discrepancy of around £40 between this and the operating profit, which neither he nor Steph Mannion, the examiner, could resolve. Steph has advised that there should be written records for all financial transactions. It was agreed that we would try and resolve the discrepancy so that we could  formally sign off the accounts at the next general meeting in July. On behalf of the group Lisa thanked Martin for his work as Treasurer.
Election of Officers: Martin indicated he wanted to step down as Treasurer, core group member (and also skillshare workshop organiser). Steve said he was willing to step in as Treasurer for a temporary period but there was concern he was already doing a lot with potato day, grow your own and other activities. It was agreed to put an ad for a treasurer in S40, the next newsletter and the volunteer bureau, and also contact a group of HSBC volunteers. Lisa proposed and Colin seconded Steve’s appointment as Treasurer. Lisa Hopkinson agreed to continue as Secretary. The other core group members (Steph, Colin, Becky) remain.
CIC formation: it was agreed that the next meeting on 9 July would be used to discuss the possible formation of a Community Interest Company (CIC). This proposal arose as a result of the unlimited liability of the core group members for repair café, and Steve’s attendance at a workshop organised by Links where setting up a CIC was recommended.  The pros and cons of a CIC and other options would be presented at the July meeting.  It was agreed that ideally all core group members should be present as well as Simon. Lisa would also ask Sandra Pink from Links if she was available.
Any Other Business:
Ed suggested linking twitter to facebook to make it more active/updated. It was agreed that this was better discussed offline with all the relevant people – Steve, Becky, Ed and Chris.
Steve suggested thinking about changing the AGM to winter to increase the attendance. It was agreed this was a good idea. It was agreed in the absence of a coordinator we would take a break from organising skillshare workshops..
DONM: the next Open Meeting will be on Thursday July 9th.at the Saints Parish Centre, 7-9pm
Thanks and Close.
Transition Chesterfield AGM 2015

Secretary’s report on activities June 2014- June 2015

Potato Day
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Our annual potato day on 31 Jan 2015 at the Pavements was an outstanding success with queues outside the door before it was officially opened by the Mayor, and several hundred people attending.  As well as 38 varieties of seed potatoes, 7 varieties of alliums (onions, shallots & garlic); 14 pea and bean varieties on sale there was a seed swap, a range of discounted other vegetable seeds, free cooked potato dishes to sample and free advice from gardening experts. Over 150 pre-orders were taken before the event via a dedicated website using paypal, and the whole event raised over £1000, an increase in profits of by over 50% compared to 2014. Around 30 volunteers helped out before, during and after the event. Many thanks to Steve Sansom who organised the whole event, and all the volunteers who helped.  Steve also organised a potato growing event for families at Hardwick Hall in Feb 2014. 
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Skillshare workshops

These are fun and practical workshops run by volunteers, designed to share skills that make our community more resilient.  A total of 16 skillshare workshops were organised in 2014/15 by Martin Baxter and attended by over 100 people and raised a net income of nearly £300  These included a series of vegetarian and other cookery workshops organised jointly with the Loundsley Green Community Trust and two wild food walks organised as part of the Chesterfield Walking Festival.  Thanks to Martin and all the workshop organisers (with special thanks to Sandra Fraser the Loundsley Green cookery coordinator who helped at all the cookery workshops.

Repair Cafes
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Repair Cafés are events or meeting places where people can get broken stuff repaired for free, diverting waste from landfill and helping people learn how to fix things for themselves. Transition Chesterfield organised two in 2014/15. At the first in 2014, items repaired included 15 bikes as well as electrical items, bags, laptops and cameras.
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Transition Chesterfield have also started to link up with other repair cafes across the country who may be forming a repair café network to share ideas and experience. Thanks to Colin Harrison who organised both cafes and all the ‘fixperts’ who helped repair items.
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Abundance
There are hundreds of fruit trees in Chesterfield where fruit goes to waste. Abundance Chesterfield is a project to harvest the fruit and distribute it free of charge to tree owners, schools, nurseries, homeless shelters and communities.  What can't be eaten gets juiced so nothing is wasted. Coordinated by Katy Martin, surplus apples were collected in summer 2014 and pressed into juice at the Brampton Food Festival on Oct 4th. Thanks to Katy and all the volunteers who helped pick and press apples.

Seed swap
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Seed swaps are free events where people bring any spare fruit, vegetable or flower seeds to swap for free, an excellent way to get unusual and hard to find varieties or to extend the variety of vegetables grown. Three seed swaps were organised in 2014/15 by Martin Baxter at the Brampton Food Festival/Chatsworth Rd Festival in Oct 2014; at Potato Day in Jan 2015 and at the Chesterfield in Bloom launch in May 2015. This is generally a popular activity, and a good way to talk to new people about Transition. Thanks to Martin for organising the swaps.

Drama 
Facilitated by professional drama teacher Nick Nuttgens and coordinated by Steph Futcher, a group of volunteers developed their “Cosy Homes” street theatre to highlight the benefits of home insulation.  This premiered at the Brampton Food/Chatsworth Rd Festival on 4 Oct. Thanks to Nick, Steph and all the volunteers who participated especially the Brooks family who helped build the amazing demo house. 
Low carbon travel
TC is on a Derbyshire County Council-led steering group for allocation of £760,000 of Growth Funding for developing strategic walking/cycling routes in Chesterfield and surrounding areas. The objective is to transform the level of walking/cycling to meet a growth in travel demand and improve accessibility to the areas of employment growth. A strategy for consultation is currently being developed with funding due to be spent 2016/17-2020/21. 
TC is working with Walking for Health and Chesterfield Borough Council to develop a series of signed ‘health’ walks in 5 wards in Chesterfield. Draft routes for two areas (Birdholme and Holme Hall) and it is hoped that these can be piloted and rolled out to all 5 areas to encourage more people walk both for health and general utility.  

Publicity – website, FB and twitter

A new website www.transitionchesterfield.org has been developed by Steve Sansom which will enable us to publicise our events more easily, while twitter @transitionchez is managed by Chris and Ed Brooks and our facebook page by Becky Annison and Ed Brooks.  The twitter account reaches ca. 20,000 people and events are regularly picked up by the Transition Network.

Meetings

In addition to the regular monthly meetings on the 2nd Thursday of each month we have had two strategy meetings facilitated by Becky Annison and Steph Futcher and a speaker, Paul Paine of Ecoworks on permaculture, organised by Steve Sansom.  

Lisa Hopkinson (Secretary), June 2015
